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Taylor Whittingslow

From: Jeremy Burch <jburch@local39.org>
Sent: Wednesday, June 18, 2025 3:23 PM
To: Patrick Clark
Cc: Tim Kiser; Taylor Whittingslow
Subject: RE: City of Grass Valley - NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO ALL RECOGNIZED EMPLOYEE 

ORGANIZATIONS

We appreciate the City’s e orts to address sta ing challenges, including the use of out-of-class and special 
project pay where appropriate. While some positions remain unfilled or are being pursued as part-time due to 
budget constraints, we recognize the complexity of balancing operational needs with fiscal realities. 

That said, even a small number of vacancies can place a significant burden on the remaining workforce. We hope 
the City continues to prioritize long-term solutions that restore full allocations and reduce the pressure on 
employees who are already stepping up to fill the gaps. 

Sincerely, 

Jeremy Burch 
Business Representative 
Stationary Engineers Local 39, AFL-CIO 
3272 Fortune Court 
Auburn, CA 95602 
530.823.7736 


